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BEAT REPORT 

Hello and welcome to the June 2022 Beat Report for the New Forest Heart area. 

Your team in the North of the Forest is PC 25169 Carl PEVERILL and PCSO 14495 

Richard WILLIAMS. 

In July come and meet us at one of our Beat Surgeries and meetings across our 

area. On Saturday 2nd July from midday, we will be at the Lyndhurst School fete and we will 

have a couple of our vehicles with us. Come and say hello, ask any questions you have, and the 

young ones can have their photos taken in the cage in the back of the van. 

On Saturday 9th July we are a holding a bike marking event in the main car park at Lyndhurst. 

Bring your bikes along and get them security marked so that if they do get stolen and we find 

them we can return them to you. We will be on site until 11.30. 

Also, in July we will be at the Post Office in the Happy Cheese at 11am on Tuesday 19th, and on 

Thursday 21st July we will be at the Bramshaw Stores at 8am, the Bartley Post Office at 10am 

and at the Open Door café in Minstead Church at 2pm. 

At the end of the month the New Forest Heart team will be at the New Forest Show in 

Brockenhurst on all three days of the event so if you see us there do come and say hello. 

High value bicycle thefts are again our main concern this month with 19 stolen from sheds, 

garages and outbuildings in Winsor, Lyndhurst, Brockenhurst, Brook and Ashurst and another 

10 taken from campsites at Ashurst and Hollands Wood as well as the train station at Ashurst 

and at two hotel car parks in Brockenhurst. Please make your bicycles as secure as possible and 

when you take them out, please don’t leave them unattended, an example of what can happen 

took place at 3.30pm on a busy afternoon outside the Community Centre in the main car park 

at Lyndhurst where a bike that had three locks on it was stolen while people were walking 

passed on their way to the village. Other outbuildings have been broken into at Emery Down, 

Lyndhurst, Beaulieu, Minstead and Fritham and power tools and garden machinery stolen. 

The good news is that NO HOMES have been burgled on our Beat this month but the offices at 

the Woodlands Lodge Hotel in Woodlands and the Long Beech Campsite have been, and a safe 

and other items stolen. A motorhome on the Hollands Wood campsite just outside 

Brockenhurst was broken into while the owners were out, and some expensive jewellery was 

taken and a hair salon in Brockenhurst was also broken into. 

Vehicles that have been targeted this month include a van parked on a driveway in Winsor 

where tools were stolen, a car parked in the layby outside Copythorne School when a light box 

was stolen and someone has taken a water carrier and 2 propane gas cylinders from the front 



of a caravan on the Ocknell site. Cars were also broken into on Furzley Common and in the 

Rufus Stone car park. 

Also, in June number plates were removed from a car parked in Cadnam, a ride on lawn mower 

was taken from a garage port in Stoney Cross and a quad bike was stolen from Minstead. 

Disappointingly we’ve had some damage caused to the play equipment in the Recreation 

Ground in Ashurst which means that some of the park has been closed until it can be repaired. 

If you know anything about this, then please email Richard.williams@hampshire.police.uk 

A couple of other things to mention this month include several sightings of a naked man seen 

walking in the New Forest. He’s been spotted in the area behind Boltons Bench, in the woods 

that run alongside the A35 between Ashurst and Lyndhurst and on the Lyndhurst golf course. 

He doesn’t appear to be a threat to the public, but our advice is don’t approach him and contact 

us immediately. 

We’ve also seen an increase in the number of cars and motorbikes using the Forest in an anti-

social and dangerous way and driving off road and doing stunts in car parks. We would 

encourage you to report any of this type of behaviour to us and if you have photographs and 

registration numbers then send them too –BUT DON’T PUT YOURSELF AT RISK BY COLLECTING 

THIS INFORMATION. With evidence we can issue Section 59 warnings to the drivers which 

means that if they are found continuing this behaviour their vehicles will be seized. 

Finally, OP MOUNTIE, our multi agency approach to reducing the speed of traffic across the New 

Forest and cutting animal deaths and accidents, continued in June. We held our first OP 

MOUNTIE on tour session at the beginning of the month and held sessions at two sites on Roger 

Penny Way but also at Pig Bush, Crockford Clump and Hawk Hill car parks. OP MOUNTIE uses a 

mix of enforcement from Police and education from our partners at Forestry England, the 

National Park Authority, the New Forest Roads Awareness Team, the Verders, Commoners, 

Agisters and New Forest District Council. It does seem that the excellent work they are doing is 

having an effect as unto the beginning of June there had been no animal deaths for 15 weeks. 

During this month’s session 3 speeding tickets were issued, 25 drivers were given educational 

advice and tickets were issued to drivers for having no MOT, no insurance, and an illegal 

number plate. We also seized a car being driven by somewhere without a licence. 

Remember if you need Police assistance in an emergency always call 999, to report a crime or 

incident of anti-social behaviour that has already happened call 101 or use the online reporting 

section of the Hampshire Police website. If you would like to contact the New Forest Heart Cops 

team directly with any questions or queries, please use the details below 

For Lyndhurst and the north of the Forest its 

carl.peverill@hampshire.pnn.police.uk 07392 289659 

richard.williams@hampshire.pnn.police.uk 07554 775469 

And for the Forest south of Lyndhurst its jason.eastwood@hampshire.pnn.police.uk  

07979 707939 
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CCTV RELEASED FOLLOWING THEFT FROM HYTHE FERRY 

Do you recognise this man? 

Officers would like to speak to him in 

connection with a theft that took place in 

Hythe on Friday, 3 June.  

 

 

 

Sometime between 3.20am and 6.20am, GPS Marine radio, handheld radios and other items 

were stolen from The Hythe Ferry and Hythe Pier in Prospect Place.  

Officers have been carrying out initial enquiries and are keen to identify the man in this CCTV 

image.  

Do you know or recognise him?   

Perhaps you were in the area at around the time of the incident? Did you see anyone acting 

suspiciously? 

Anyone with any information should call us on 101 or report online 

at https://www.hampshire.police.uk/  quoting reference 44220219908. 

Alternatively, people can contact Crimestoppers 100% anonymously on 0800 555 111 or online 

at https://crimestoppers-uk.org/ 

 

 

New national service for Deaf BSL users to 

contact emergency services 

From Friday 17 June, Deaf British Sign Language (BSL) users will be 

able to contact the police and other UK emergency services in their 

first language using the 999 BSL service.  

999 BSL is a national service that connects BSL users to British Sign Language Interpreters 

remotely through an app or a web-based platform (www.999bsl.co.uk), who then will relay the 

conversation with the call handler and emergency authorities.  

Detective Chief Inspector Gabe Snuggs, force lead for Deaf Access said: “We welcome the 

introduction of the 999 BSL service. This service will help enhance our existing methods for deaf 

people to contact the police. 

"The service has been set up so Deaf BSL users are not excluded when they need to make an 

emergency call, therefore saving lives.  

“Inclusion is vitally important for Hampshire Constabulary and our officers and staff are working 

hard to provide the best service that we can to our diverse communities”. 

The YouTube video below gives a short introduction on how the service works. 

https://youtu.be/5C5KsEeYNXw  

We have also attached a document which contains some introductory information about the 

service.  

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fs-url.co%2FM_YAAA&data=05%7C01%7C%7C161811e9cac84c95358f08da5366a41f%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637914068732913591%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=KIdDQ%2FsjMYELXYJeRE%2BSZuXIE887IgoP4VeRlnaCUJA%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fs-url.co%2FNPYAAA&data=05%7C01%7C%7C161811e9cac84c95358f08da5366a41f%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637914068732913591%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=mNqO2anzOy5kWrVxtSc%2Ffhtg%2FoV9kptJJOYVnS16uRw%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fs-url.co%2F_O0AAA&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd317d134379a47273b9308da50409b68%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637910535651312109%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1usgW4WoRPGXao%2Bs0D4hfkDVzMLwFgQonKOVJZ9b4SM%3D&reserved=0
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fs-url.co%2F_e0AAA&data=05%7C01%7C%7Cd317d134379a47273b9308da50409b68%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C637910535651312109%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=cDscEGTZ0f5MzU4%2Bwp5BRg4y7tJSUyOIUM6n5iNIZkU%3D&reserved=0


 

PUBLIC CONSULTATION ON PROPOSED CHANGES TO 

SUPPORTED PASSENGER TRANSPORT AND 

CONCESSIONARY TRAVEL SCHEME 

 

 

Hampshire County Council (HCC) is consulting on proposed changes to the above services. The 

consultation runs from Monday 30 May until Sunday 24 July 2022 and seeks views on the 

proposed approach, the impacts that may arise as a result and invites any alternative 

suggestions.  

The proposals seek to continue to deliver effective services, within a reduced budget, and help 

make around £800,000 p.a savings by April 2023, by: 

• making operational changes to supported passenger transport services e.g. supported bus 

services, Dial-a-Ride, Call & Go and Taxishares  

• removing some enhancements to the Concessionary Travel Scheme; and  

• increasing the contributions users pay for some services There are no specific routes/services 

selected for reductions or changes.  

The County Council will review data relating to passenger journeys, the cost of providing 

particular journeys or services, and passenger and stakeholder feedback gathered through the 

consultation, in order to identify where resources could be used more effectively and where 

services could be adjusted with minimal impact on service users.  

Feedback will inform recommendations to the Executive Lead Member for Transport and 

Environment Strategy for decisions to be made in November 2022.  

Stakeholders and residents can respond Online at www.hants.gov.uk/passenger-transport-

consultation 

By paper copy, returned via their local Hampshire library OR via the return envelope provided 

OR Send to ‘Freepost HAMPSHIRE’ (marked ‘SPEC J050D PTG’ on the back of the envelope)  

Please contact us with any queries, including requests for hard copies or other formats via email 

at: passenger.transport.consultation@hants.gov.uk or call 0300 555 1388 

 

 

JULY NEWSLETTER  

www.ourwatch.org.uk/news/july-edition-

our-news 

This edition offers expert Cyberhood Watch 

advice on keeping your digital lives safe 

and secure, impersonation scams, 999 

British Sign Language app, measuring 

impact, addressing fly-tipping and 

discounts on products.  
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GROUND NESTING BIRDS 

Some positive news regarding this year’s ground nesting bird 

season. One of our Keepers who has been closely monitoring the 

bird’s progress has reported a significant number of hatched 

Lapwing and Curlew chicks in one of the Forest’s key nesting 

locations in Burley. 

These birds are extremely rare and surviving the next few weeks is critical. The campaign to 

support the birds allows us to be flexible and respond to the pattern of breeding as it develops 

during the season. Given the success of the birds in this area we are looking at ways to help 

as many as possible chicks successfully fledge. One measure we will be taking is to temporarily 

close Burbush Car Park in Burley. This brings the total number of car park closures due to 

ground nesting birds to ten, out of a total of 130 car parks across the Forest. 

The car park at Burbush closed Wednesday 8 June. We will closely monitor the progress of the 

chicks over the coming weeks and advise on reopening accordingly. During this time, 

alternative parking is available at nearby Burley and Burley Cricket car parks as alternatives. 

During the current breeding season, we can all support ground nesting birds. We ask everyone 

spending time here to stick to the main tracks and keep dogs with them, using a lead if 

necessary, during this critical time. The efforts of the community and those spending time in 

the Forest this breeding season can help make an important contribution to the future survival 

of these birds in the UK. More information can be found 

at https://www.forestryengland.uk/ground-nesting-birds 

Sent on behalf of Charlotte Belcher, Community Ranger – New Forest, Forestry England. 
 

 

CALENDAR OF EVENTS: JULY 
 19 JULY 

11am 

POST OFFICE - 

The HAPPY 

CHEESE in 

ASHURST  

21 JULY  

8am 

BRAMSHAW 

VILLAGE STORES 

 

21 JULY 

10am 

BARTLEY POST 

OFFICE 

21 JULY 

2pm 

OPEN DOOR 

CAFÉ  

MINSTEAD 

CHURCH  

BEAT SURGERIES 

If you, or someone you know, needs our help and it 

is easier to visit us in person.  
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 9 JULY 

10:00-11:30am  

Lyndhurst Car 

Park 

23 JULY 

10:00-11:30am  

Outside Figgures 

Cycles, 

Henderson 

Court, 

Lymington  

03 AUGUST 

10:00-11:30am  

New Milton 

Market, Station 

Road 

BIKE SECURITY EVENTS  

 

Local Neighbourhood Policing Teams in the New 

Forest are working alongside New Forest District 

Council over the coming months to provide free bike 

security events for local communities in the lead up 

to summer.  

Events across the New Forest have been set up to 

provide cycle security advice and offer free security 

marking and registration onto BikeRegister’s online 

database.  

 

Registering your bike helps police and retailers 

identify and verify the legitimate owner of bikes that 

have been stolen or are being resold. 

 

 12 JULY 

7.00 for 7.30pm 

 

BRAMSHAW 

VILLAGE HALL 

BRAMSHAW HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY  

Garden Meeitng 

 

BHS meet on the second Tuesday of the month, 

7.00 for 7.30pm. 

For further information contact Sue Yandell: 023 

8081 2994 

  

3RD FRIDAY OF 

EVERY MONTH 

BRAMSHAW 

VILLAGE HALL  

BRAMSHAW & DISTRICT FILM SOCIETY 

Latest releases are shown as soon as they become 

available. Raffle every film evening, to win a free 

ticket to the next showing 

Come and enjoy a glass of wine before the start of 

the film 

Annual Membership £3 - Guest Membership £1 - 

Attendance £4 per evening 

 

TUES 26 JULY 

7:30pm 

BRAMSHAW 

VILLAGE HALL 

(COMMUNITY 

ROOM) 

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING  

 

Here’s a link to view the Agenda (once it’s been 

published) on the Parish Council’s website 

Agendas and Minutes  

 

 

 

 

To sign-up for your FREE email newsletter, contact  
bramshawclerk@outlook.com 

You can unsubscribe at any time.  
Bramshaw Parish Council comply with General Data Protection and will only use your data for 

the purposes of sending you the Bramshaw Telegraph newsletter. 
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